

# GUSTON CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL

# NEWSLETTER 23rd April 2021



#### **Welcome to the Summer Term!**

On behalf of everyone at Guston, I hope you all managed to have a restful Easter break and were able to reconnect with friends and loved ones, after such a challenging year so far. The sunshine certainly shone for us, although the temperature remained stubbornly low!

It is great that the infection rates Nationally and locally are decreasing, however

It is great that the infection rates Nationally and locally are decreasing, however we must remain cautious and ensure we continue to follow the guidelines in place. We continue to protect our bubbles while in school; staggering lunch times, breaks and staff in the staff room. Please can you continue to support this approach by maintaining social distancing whilst dropping off and collecting your children and continue to wear masks while on site.

Thank you for your continued cooperation.



#### Charity Work

After watching an advert on TV about other children in the world who don't have access to clean water, Olive (YR) has decided to raise some money for charity: water who help build things to help provide clean water to these communities around the world. Her idea is a 5 minute tea party, with clean water in a teapot along with a snack for £5.

What a fantastic idea Olive - clearly demonstrating compassion, one of our Christian values. Well done!

https://www.charitywater.org/carly-searle-ashwell/olive-s-tea-parties

#### **HOUSE POINTS**

#### THIS WEEK'S RESULTS:

KEARSNEY: 62 REDOUBT: 56

BURGOYNE: 55

CONNAUGHT: 50



Writer of the week
The nominations this week are:
Deepsan, Lilia, Ruby G,
Prakriti, Nerissa and
Charlie G.

The winner is: Prakriti
Congratulations!!

#### **New Parent Governor**

Following our note in the newsletter a couple of weeks ago, we are thrilled to announce we have a new Parent Governor. Mr Paul Ashwell (Parent of YR pupil) will be joining our team along with our other Parent Governor Mrs Danielle Stampton. You will get to meet them both when restrictions ease. Welcome to the team!



# Hiking the Himalayas Mrs Slepneva, one of our TAs is supporting the

Gurkha Welfare Trust by hiking the Himalayas!
The Trust is inviting all its supporters to take on one of Nepal's most popular treks from the comfort of your own home- The Annapurna Circuit!

Helping to support Gurkha veterans and their communities in Nepal on the way.

If you would like to support Mrs Slepneva, please see the link below...

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/Galina-Slepneva? utm\_campaign=lc\_frp\_share\_transaction\_fundraiser\_page\_la unched&utm\_content=aac5316d-defd-4b5c-be46- c5cd1ebdad03&utm\_medium=email&utm\_source=postoffice&utm\_ter m=1613928615645



#### SUPERSTARS!

Our superstars this week are:
Niamh, Aisha P, Max, Olive, April, Jess, Kyle, Aisha C,
Shrika, Olivia, Jake, Ethan, Sachin, Louis,
Oliver T and Jacob
CONGRATULATIONS!
Well Done!

# Term 5

### Week 2

Monday 26th April
JELLYFISH CLASS FOREST
SCHOOL
YR Vision and NCMP check

Tuesday 27th April 3:10-4:10 Sand Dollars Sports

Wed 28th April 3:10-4:10 Sharks Sports Club

Thursday 29th April 3:10-4:10 Dolphins Sports Club

Friday 30th April

# Week 3

Monday 3rd May Bank Holiday—No School

Tuesday 4th May 3:10-4:10 Sand Dollars Sports Club

<u>Wed 5th May</u> 3:10–4:10 Sharks Sports Club

Thursday 6th May 3:10–4:10 Dolphins Sports Club

Friday 7th May

Birthdays this Week Happy Birthday to: Suvan

We hope you had a wonderful day



Telephone 01304 206847 Website: <a href="www.guston.kent.sch.uk">www.guston.kent.sch.uk</a> e-mail: <a href="mailto:admin@guston.kent.sch.uk">admin@guston.kent.sch.uk</a> or <a href="mailto:headteacher@guston.kent.sch.uk">headteacher@guston.kent.sch.uk</a>